
Grand Junction, Colorado 

September 4, 1957 
 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction met in regular session at 7:30 
P.M. Councilmen answering roll call were Shults, Harper, Colescott, Strnad and 
President Emerson. Councilmen Orr and Wright were absent. Also present were City 
Manager Cheever, City Attorney Ashby and City Clerk Tomlinson. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Shults and seconded by Councilman Strnad that 
the minutes of the regular meeting of August 21st be approved as written. Motion 
carried. 
 

 PROP. ORD. -- SEAL. The following entitled proposed ordinance was introduced 
and read: AN ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 1 OF CHAPTER 2 OF THE 1953 
COMPILED ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, CHANGING THE 
FORM OF THE SEAL FOR SAID CITY. It was moved by Councilman Shults and 
seconded by Councilman Strnad that the proposed ordinance be passed for 
publication. Motion carried. 
 

 PROP. ORD. -- SPEC. APPROP. AIRPORT. The following entitled proposed 
ordinance was introduced and read: AN ORDINANCE PROVIDING FOR A SPECIAL 
APPROPRIATION FOR WALKER FIELD AIRPORT CONSTRUCTION FROM 
UNAPPROPRIATED GENERAL FUNDS. It was moved by Councilman Colescott and 
seconded by Councilman Shults that the proposed ordinance be passed for publication. 
Motion carried. 
 

 PANTUSO LIQUOR APPLICATION. Mr. James Pantuso presented an 
application for a retail liquor store license at 101 North First Street. It was moved by 
Councilman Shults and seconded by Councilman Harper that the application be 
advertised for hearing on October 2nd. Motion carried. 
 

 DREAM CAFE LIQUOR APPLICATION. Mrs. Lucile Buchanan made application 
for a restaurant liquor license for the Dream Cafe at 118 Main Street. It was moved by 
Councilman Strnad and seconded by Councilman Harper that this application be 
advertised for hearing on October 2nd. Motion carried. 
 
 COUNCILMAN ORR arrived at the meeting at this time. 
 

 FRUITVALE WATER & SANITATION DIST. City Manager Cheever announced 
that the meeting set up by the Fruitvale Water and Sanitation District for the purpose of 
giving all the facts concerning annexation to the Fruitvale area residents would be at 
7:30 P. M. on Tuesday, September 10th. 
 

 UNITED AIRLINES. He also stated that Mr. Kaiser of the United Air Lines would 
be in on September 19th concerning renegotiation of their lease for the use of Walker 
Field. 



 NORTH AVE. City Manager Cheever announced that the improvement of North 
Avenue from First Street to Eighth Street would not be started until in February of 1958, 
and would be completed within seventy days. 
 

 WATER -- GRAND MESA WATERSHED. Councilman Strnad reported on the 
trip which was taken over Grand Mesa with Forest Service officials on Wednesday, 
Sept. 4th. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Strnad and seconded by Councilman Shults that 
the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 
 


